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From the Chair 

 
 
 
29th January 2020 
 
 

 
Opportunity: Youth Programme Coordinator 

We are seeking someone to drive our youth strategy 
 
New Zealand Bridge and the World Bridge Federation acknowledge the importance of introducing 
youth to our game. Youth inevitably are our future. Working with young players is a most rewarding 
role in that players are very keen and usually quick to learn. 
 
Last year we developed a youth strategy. We were very fortunate to have at our disposal the 
services of Jan France and Richard Solomon. As previously advised Richard has taken on a new 
role managing major events including Congress and the Interprovincials plus leading an ongoing 
bridge development/education programme. 
Regrettably Jan has for personal reasons stepped down driving the youth strategy and as the 
Auckland Northland regional bridge mate. 
 
We are keen to find someone willing to take on the youth role. If you are interested can you contact 
Alister in the first instance and he will share with you the current strategy and who is currently 
doing what. For instance we are fortunate to have Sam Coutts from Dunedin who in conjunction 
with the International Committee is managing our international youth programme. 
 
We welcome your enquiry by no later than 29th Feb 2020. 
 
 

 
 
Allan Morris 
Chair- NZ Bridge 
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